Select Board  Meeting Minutes    October 13, 2021    Zoom Teleconference
     5:30 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Margaret Payne and Andrew Baker, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Department Liaison Reports:
Police Department – Chief Greg Bardwell has contacted residents of Mechanic Street to let them know that the street will not be closed on Halloween evening this year. The residents have not planned any major Halloween activities. A rumor was heard that Shelburne has cancelled Halloween this year however, Halloween is not a town sanctioned event. Residents are able to do whatever Halloween-related activities they feel comfortable with. Bob noted that the Shelburne Grange will not be holding its Halloween party this year.
If invited, Greg and Andrew hope to talk with their counterparts in Buckland in November regarding possible shared policing. Terry will reach out to Buckland to try and set up a meeting date
Downtown Partnership – The Rapid Recovery grant process is complete. A grant has been submitted for outdoor dining furniture and for staff to help chart the next steps for downtown representation. Andrew met with Josh Simpson and Jon and Susan Stark regarding using the Singley lot as a pocket park. They are interested in having a conversation.
Arms Library – A successful open house was held where key portions of the strategic plan were presented.
Community Preservation Act – Andrew said he is part of a group of town officials who have been meeting to discuss the CPA. The group is now reaching out to town boards and committees with information on the CPA.  A public information session is scheduled for Nov. 3 at 7 pm via Zoom. The Open Space Committee had endorsed the CPA. At some point the Selectboard will need to discuss it and decide if the Board supports it.
Highway Department – The crew is patching Old Greenfield Road. Bridge Street has been paved and it will soon be lined. That will complete work until spring.
Appointments:
5:45 pm Board of Assessors RE: Board Vacancy (Jim Richardson, Assessor) – Jim said he had contacted seven people about filling out the unexpired term vacated by Shawn Allen. No one was excited about doing that. However, former Assessor Alan Coutinho has agreed to return to the Board. Jim recommended that Alan be brought back. Margaret asked if any of the people contacted by Jim were qualified. He said they probably were qualified but the job is intimidating to people, and they want to know why Assessors are quitting. Jim felt that between now and the next election someone should fill the seat and that would give time to recruit someone to run for election. Alan is willing to serve until the next election and then he could decide whether to run for election. The Board agreed appointing Alan was a good temporary solution. A motion was made by Andrew to appoint Alan Coutinho to fill the seat on the Board of Assessors vacated by Shawn Allen until the next annual election. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0. Shawn was thanked for his service to the town.
Old Business:
Senior Center Expansion – Ashfield has tentatively agreed to take part in organizing a district. There has been no word from Buckland as yet. The next step would be to hold a meeting with the Selectboards of the three towns.
FCRHRA – Shelburne Housing Authority Regionalization Exploration – The Housing Authority voted, at a September 28 meeting, to proceed towards a merger. It was learned that SHS is in deeper financial straits than had been thought. As with the schools, there is a funding disparity between the east and west portions of the state.
Leah Phillips RE: Little Mohawk Ball Field – Nothing new to report.
Outdoor Seating for Downtown Eateries – As reported under Liaisons, Andrew had spoken with Josh Simpson and Jon and Susan Stark about the use of the Singley lot. Hearty Eats has added some outdoor tables. As the season is winding down, the town will continue to make outdoor dining work with what is available.
Cowell Gym Heating System – Terry has shared an application to Eversource provided by Energy Resources, a consulting firm. It was suggested that the town submit the application to see if any rebates or other funds might be available if the town decides to pursue a heat pump system. Submitting the application does not commit the town to anything.
Andrew mentioned that the town now has an Energy Committee consisting of himself, John Walsh and Tom Johnson. Jeff Boettner is also interested in being on the committee. The committee is would like to tour Cowell Gym and get up to speed on the heating project. A motion was put forth by Andrew to submit an application to MassSave to see if any incentives are available for a heat pump system at Cowell Gym. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.  Andrew asked if there were any second opinions from Climates by Pomeroy regarding heat pumps. Terry said they thought heat pumps were the perfect solution for the lower portion of Cowell but maybe not a good solution for the gym itself.

New Business:
Proposed Application for One Day Liquor Licenses – Terry had presented a new application for the licenses which should make it easier for people to apply. Andrew suggested adding a space to define the boundaries of the proposed activities so it is clear where the waiver of the open container laws ends. Margaret was glad to see that at least one person needs to have TIPS training. A motion was made by Andrew to approve the one-day liquor license application with the addition of language defining boundaries of the proposed activity. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Andrew – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.  
Any Other Business
Eversource Taxes – Andrew asked if the Board should discuss the non-payment of personal property taxes by Eversource. Terry said the Board of Assessors was taking the matter to appellate tax court and there as not much the Board could do until after that hearing. Andrew was concerned that not only were the payments being withheld but what enabled the utility to withhold payment. He will follow up with the assessors.

Next Meeting – The next Board meeting will be held on October 25 at 5:30 pm

Correspondence: 
Jackie Walsh RE: Resignation from Finance Committee – Finding herself over committed, Jackie has resigned from the Finance Committee. She was thanked for her service and it was noted that her hard work on the committee was much appreciated,
Public Comment:  None
Adjournment: At 6:17 pm a motion was made by Margaret to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
